
Head Office

63 Yehuda Halevi St., Bank Hapoalim Building, Tel Aviv 65781

Phone: 03-5673800, Fax: 03-5674576

Date: 30/07/2025

To:

Israel Securities Authority

22 Kanfei Nesharim St.

Jerusalem

Tel Aviv Stock Exchange

2 Ahuzat Bayit St.

Tel Aviv

Dear Sir/Madam,

Subject: Notice Regarding the Publication Date of Q2 2025 Financial Reports and

Details of Conference Call

On Wednesday, August 13, 2025, BANK HAPOALIM B.M. ("the Bank") is expected to publish

its financial reports for the second quarter of 2025 (hereinafter: "the financial reports").

The financial reports will be available for viewing on the Bank's website (in Hebrew) at:

www.bankhapoalim.co.il in the "About the Bank" section, as well as on the distribution

website of the Israel Securities Authority (MAGNA) and on the Tel Aviv Stock Exchange

website.

On the same day, at 16:00 (Israel time), the Bank will hold a conference call to present its

financial results ("the conference call").

The call will be held in English. The phone number to participate in the conference call: 03-

9180687. No access code is required. In addition, it is possible to join the conference call

(listen only) via the link: BankHapolimQ2.2025.
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The conference call will be accompanied by a presentation, which will be published on the

day of the financial reports' release on the distribution website of the Israel Securities

Authority (MAGNA), on the Tel Aviv Stock Exchange website, and on the "Investor Relations"

(Financial Information – Investor Relations) page on the Bank's English website at:

www.bankhapoalim.com.

A recording of the conference call will be available for listening starting one business day

after the call, on the "Investor Relations" page of the Bank's English website (at the address

listed above).

The conference call does not constitute a substitute for the Bank's immediate and financial

reports, including any forward-looking information contained therein in accordance with

Section 32A of the Securities Law, 1968.

Sincerely,

BANK HAPOALIM B.M.

Ram Gav

Head of the Financial Division

CFO

Tamar Kovalentz

Head of Investor Relations Department
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